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Dear Utah Daughters, 
 

Your State Regent is thrilled to announce our 
annual USSDAR Spring Conference, April 24-26, 
2014, at the Radisson Hotel, 215 West South Temple, 
Salt Lake City, Utah. 

 The theme for this year’s conference is 
“Points of Light”.  Our DAR chapters are “Points of 
Light” in their communities where our daughters 
work and serve.  Special honored guest is First Vice 
President General, Ann Turner Dillon.  She is our 
featured speaker at Friday evening’s semi-formal 
Banquet, April 25, 2014, at 7pm.  The evening’s 
festivities will include presentation of an American 
Heritage Award, “Women in Arts”, to L’Deane 
Trueblood, sponsored by Color Country, St. George, 
Utah.  There will also be a Debutante presentation 

featuring Jessica Hacking, President of the CAR 
Dominguez y Escalante Chapter.   

Our speaker for Friday’s Veteran’s Luncheon 
is Mr. Sterling Poulson.  He will be presented with a 
Veterans Appreciation Award for his service to 
veterans.  In addition, a representative from the Valor 
House will be honored at that time. 

  Attending the conference in addition to Mrs. 
Dillon are special invited guests of the State Regent:  
Danna Koelling, Arizona State Regent; Rebecca 
Eisenman, Nevada State Regent; and Janelle 
Braithwait, Washington State Regent.  In addition, 
Utah Pages will be entertaining guest Pages from 
Colorado, Nevada, and California who will participate 
in the conference. 

 Thursday evening’s pre-conference dinner, 
April 24, 6pm, features Scott Bishop, American 
History Teacher at South Davis Junior High.  Utah 
Officers’ Club sponsors this event. 

 Special plans are being made for Saturday 
morning’s meeting in which we will “Celebrate 
America” and recognize our members’ volunteer 
hours in Utah. We will also elect new Utah State 
Officers for 2014-2016.  A memorial service is 
scheduled for that day at 11:15am, followed by our 
Awards Luncheon at 12:00pm honoring our youth 
who have won various scholarships in the state. 

 Be sure to fill out your registration form, with 
luncheons, dinners, and events you wish to attend, on 
the page attached to this letter right away, and mail 
your checks to the address listed on the form. 

In Circles of DAR Friendship, 
Shirley Nelson, Utah State Regent  



2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALL TO CONFERENCE: 

Utah State Conference, April 25-26 

The Utah State Conference will be held Friday, April 
25 & Saturday, April 26 at the Radisson Hotel in Salt 
Lake City. Schedule and registration information are 
in this newsletter.  All Daughters are welcome to 
attend all sessions of the Utah State Conference.  

We will again hold a silent auction of baskets donated 
by our chapters, as well as other goods and services.  
Proceeds will be used to support the Valor House, a 
new home for homeless veterans in Salt Lake City.  
Join us for a time of sharing what Utah Daughters 
have done in the past year, and be challenged to 
expand the impact of DAR in the coming year.  

State Officers, Chapter Regents, and State Committee 
Chairmen, please bring three printed copies of your 
report, one each for: the State Regent, State 
Recording Secretary, and your three ring binder. 
Chapter Regents will have 4 minutes to report; others 
will have 2 minutes to report.   

 

Chapter Credentials:  Chapters should report their 
delegates to the State Regent and the State Recording 
Secretary as soon as possible.  The following are 
automatically delegates:  chapter regents, chapter 
directors, state officers, and honorary state regents.  
Each chapter is entitled to elect additional delegates.  
Please see the credentials form previously 
distributed to Chapter Regents for additional 
information (the form is also available on the state 
website). 

Page Information:  Do you want to connect and have 
some fun with other Junior members and Pages? 
Then sign up to be a Page at the 2014 State 
Conference!  Paging is not just for Juniors... 
Daughters of all ages are welcome to page at the Utah 
State Conference. Members of C.A.R. are also eligible 
to page at State Conference. 
To sign up, or for additional information, please 
contact Meredith Frey at 
meredithafrey@hotmail.com by March 28, 2014. 
 

Children of the American Revolution:   Members of 
Children of the American Revolution are invited to 
participate in the processional on Saturday morning, 
April 26, for the Utah State Conference.  Participants 
should be at the Radisson Hotel by 8:15 am.   To sign 
up, or for additional information, please contact Judy 
Mayfield by March 28, 2014 at 2890 Melbourne 
Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84106  (801) 466-5880, 
(801) 455-5181, or jwmayf@gmail.com 

OUR HONORED GUEST:  ANN TURNER DILLON, 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENT GENERAL, NSDAR 

  

Born and raised in Texas, Ann Turner Dillon attended 
Texas Tech University and received a B.S. in Business 
Administration from the University of Northern 
Colorado.  She is married with two daughters and six 
grandchildren and lives in Arvada, Colorado where 
her interests include reading, genealogy and baking.  

Save These Dates! 

April 24-26, 2014, Utah State 
Conference 

June 25-29, 2014, Continental 
Congress, Washington, D.C. 

August 16, 2014, Utah Summer 
Workshop, Salt Lake County Complex 
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She is a Christian and her favorite scripture is 
Galatians 2:20. 
 
She joined the National Society as a junior member 
and was the regent of Peace Pipe chapter before 
organizing Toll Gate Creek Chapter.  She served the 
Colorado State Society as organizing secretary, state 
vice regent and state regent.  She was elected as a 
Vice President General and served as Registrar 
General with the Watkins Associates.  She is a past 
national chairman for the Volunteer Genealogists 
Committee and the Chapter Development and 
Revitalization Commission She currently serves as 
First Vice President General.  
 
She belongs to several other lineage societies, USD 
1812 and Colonial Dames XVII Century as well as 
several professional genealogical organizations. 
 
 
 Danna Cheryle Spence Koelling, 
 Arizona State Regent 

 
Danna Koelling joined the El Presidio Chapter in 
1999.  She served as Chapter Regent; has held several 
chapter and state offices and chairmanships; and is a 
member of several state clubs. 
 
She has been part of the DAR Genealogy Preservation 
Committee since its inception.  She served as the 
National Chairman from 2007 to 2013 and National 
Vice Chairman from 2004 to 2007.  She served as 
National Vice Chairman, Genealogy, Chapter 
Development; and was member the NSDAR Speakers 
Staff from 2004 to 2013.  In addition to serving as 
Arizona State Regent, she is a member of the National 

Officers Club; National State Regent’s Club; National 
Vice Regent’s Club; National Chairmen’s Association; 
National Vic Chairmen’s Association; Heritage Club; 
Founder’s Club; and 1890 Annual Giving Circle.  She 
was National Volunteer Information Specialist, 2003.  
She has served on several Congress committees. 
She is a member of numerous other lineage 
organizations. 
 
Danna was born and raised in Maryland.  She retired 
from the federal government with over 31 years of 
service.  She enjoys doing genealogy research, 
traveling, crocheting lap robes for the veterans, and 
watching sports. But her passion is bringing new 
members into DAR as reflected in having over 50 
member-for-member credits. 
She and her husband, Jerry, moved to Arizona in 
1994.  Their children live in North Carolina and Ohio. 
 
 
Janelle Braithwaite, Washington State Regent 

 
Janelle Braithwait is serving as the Regent of the 
Washington State Society for the term 2012-2014. 
She has been a member of DAR for 18 years, having 
proven six ancestors, including two women. 
 
In addition to her position as State Regent, she has 
served in other capacities at the state level, including 
2nd Vice Regent, Chaplain, and Registrar.  She has 
also been the Washington State Chairman of the 
Junior Membership Committee and the Children of 
the American Revolution Committee.  In addition she 
has served as Northwest Division Vice-Chairman for 
the Junior American Citizens Committee (Arts 
Category) and for the C.A.R. Committee. 
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Janelle was the Organizing Senior Society President 
of Spokane Society, C.A.R. and served as the Senior 
State President of the W.S.S.C.A.R.  Three of her four 
children have served as State President of C.A.R. in 
Washington. 
 
Janelle grew up in the Great Lakes region, but has 
lived in Washington State since 1988.  She and her 
husband, Patric, live in Eastern Washington.  She 
teaches High School Social Studies, Spanish, and 
Photography at a small private school in North Idaho. 
 
 
Rebecca Smythe Eisenman, Nevada State Regent 

 
 
Rebecca Eisenman has served the DAR at the 
Chapter, State and National levels as Chapter Regent 
and Director, State Officer and Regent and served on 
Continental Congress committees for many years. She 
holds membership in several Nevada lineage 
societies, and has held positions of leadership in 
many. Becky has been responsible for the 
membership of many women into DAR and has 
provided the organization and energy for National 
award-winning projects in Conservation, 
Americanism, and the Flag of the USA Committees. 
 
One of her state projects created a heritage rose 
garden at the home of the first DAR chapter regent in 
the state. Her roses are cuttings of roses patented 
before 1864 in celebration of Nevada’s 
Sesquicentennial being celebrated this year. The 
“Nevada Rose” Award is another project, recognizing 
annually a member from each Chapter for her 
outstanding work. Each winner is gifted one of our 
heritage roses. Her third project seeks to encourage 
patriotism in the state and has placed four large in-

ground Flagpoles in historic locations in Nevada and 
replaced dozens of worn American Flags. 
 
Becky holds membership in Colonial Dames 17th 
Century, currently serving as the Nevada State 
President.  She is a founding member and past 
President of the Nevada State Cameo Club, current 
Historian General of the National Society Sons and 
Daughters of the Pilgrims, member of the 
Descendants of the Early Quakers, United Daughters 
of the Confederacy, Guild of Colonial Artisans, United 
States Daughters War of 1812, NSDAR National 
Officers Club, NSDAR State Regents Club, Heritage 
Club, SAR Women’s Auxiliary, Southern Medical 
Society Auxiliary and the National Genealogical 
Society, where she served as a National Conference 
Chairman in 2013. 
 
On a personal note, Becky holds a Bachelor’s degree 
in Nursing and a Master degree in business 
administration. She is a widow, mother of three 
amazing children and one remarkable 
granddaughter. 
 
 
Sterling S. Poulson 

 
Sterling Poulson is currently the Chief Meteorologist 
for 2News, joining the KUTV 2News Weather Team as 
an anchor, weather producer and meteorologist in 
December 1989. This veteran forecaster graduated 
with a degree in Meteorology and was trained as a 
forecaster in the United States Air Force. During his 
ten years on active duty with the USAF, he served a 
thirteen-month tour in Vietnam from 1970-1971. He 
was later given a special assignment to the National 
Emergency Command Aircraft, 1st Airborne 
Command Control Squadron in direct support of "Air 
Force One" at Andrews AFB, Maryland. He was a 
Severe Storms Forecaster, assigned to the Air Force 
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Global Weather Center at Offutt AFB, Nebraska, 
providing aviation forecasts in support of Air Force 
and Department of Defense missions worldwide. He 
served 11 years with the Utah Air National Guard, 
and recently retired from the Air Force after 27 years 
of service.  
 
Sterling resides in Centerville with his wife Danette, 
is active in music, and enjoys fishing and spending 
time with his family, including his five children 
and eight grandchildren. 
 
Scott Bishop 
Scott Bishop currently teaches at South Davis Junior 
High School in Bountiful, Utah.  He left a career as a 
stock broker at the age of thirty to become a history 
teacher, and has now taught history for 21 years.  A 
believer in being a lifelong learner, he earned his 
Masters' degree in teaching at the age of 40.  He 
graduated from Viewmont High School in Bountiful, 
but taught 13 years at an inner city high school in 
Southern California before returning to Utah.  He 
lives in Fruit Heights with his wife, Sherry, and their 
two daughters.  “I believe in making history real for 
kids, and don't think I have done my job if any 
student leaves hating history like I left high school...” 
 
 
Hats off to the Cameo Club!  

Join us on Saturday morning April 25 at 7:15 am for 
breakfast with the Cameo Club, and bring your hat. 
There will be prizes.  
The Utah Cameo Club was founded August 25, 2004. 
During the first year of a new Utah State 
Administration (April 2014 - April 2015) the Cameo 
Club enjoys open enrollment. Any member of the 
Utah State Society may join the Cameo Club as a life 
member for just $15 without the requirement of 
membership in conjunction with mother/daughter(s) 
or granddaughter(s) combination. I encourage you to 
take advantage of this opportunity and join the 
Cameo Club.  
Be sure and stop by the sales table to see the fun 
Cameo Club items for sale and help raise funds for 
the Cameo Club. You can also order a USSDAR 
magnetic name tag and pick it up for use at State 
Conference. Check out the order form in the next 
column.  
See you soon, 
Cindy M. Toone, President Cameo Club  

Utah State Society DAR Magnetic Nametag  
_____________________________________  
Name  
_____________________________________  
Chapter  
Make checks for $15 payable to USSDAR and mail 
with order form to Cindy Toone, 1394 Lakeview 
Drive, Bountiful, UT 84010 by April 10 for pick up at 
State Conference 2014 
 
 
State Nominating Committee Report 
The State Nominating Committee is proud to present 
the follow candidates for election to office in the Utah 
State Society Daughters of the American Revolution 
2014 -2016.  
 
Regent - Judy Dawn Barking - Sego Lily Chapter - 
Judy was born in New Mexico, and raised in Utah.  
She graduated from the University of Utah with a B.A. 
in history, Phi Beta Kappa, and is a graduate of the S.J. 
Quinney School of Law at the University of Utah   She 
is an attorney, with her office in Ogden. Judy has been 
a member of DAR for twenty-eight years, and has 
served the State Society as Vice Regent, Recording 
Secretary (multiple times), Treasurer, and Chaplain. 
She has served on a chapter level as Regent (twice), 
Vice Regent, Director, Recording Secretary, and 
Registrar (her favorite job).  Her hobbies include 
history, playing piano and singing.  She serves her 
church as choir director, and sings with Jubilate, a 
choral group in Salt Lake City.  
 
Vice Regent - Brenda K. Stewart Reeder - Uintah 
Chapter - Brenda was born and raised in Clay, 
Kentucky.  She moved to Moab, Utah at age 9. Brenda 
took courses through Utah State University and Salt 
Lake Community College.  Brenda retired from the 
Utah Department of Transportation as a bridge 
inspector.  She met her husband William while on a 
train to Oregon.  They have 2 children. Brenda was 
admitted to DAR in 2004.  She has served the state 
society as Librarian and Registrar, and is currently 
serving as Second Vice Regent.  She has served on a 
chapter level as Regent and Registrar (three times). 
When asked about hobbies, her husband says she is 
fatally addicted to genealogy, belonging to 10 
genealogical organizations.  She also likes to crochet, 
quilt, make cards, and scrapbook. 
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Second Vice Regent - Clista Lorena Norris 
(Lorena) - Wasatch Range Chapter - Lorena was 
born in California and raised on a cattle ranch. She 
attended L.D.S. Business College.  Lorena and her 
husband of fifty-two years, Dave, have four children 
and seven grandchildren.  With Dave's career in the 
Air Force they have lived in many places including 
Japan and Taiwan.  A member of DAR since 2000, 
Lorena has served as State Vice Regent and is 
currently serving as State Recording Secretary and 
Wasatch Range Chapter Regent. 
 
Chaplain - Frances Hope Hatch Merrill - Princess 
Timpanogos Chapter - Frances was born and raised 
in Pittsburgh, PA.  She and her husband Alvin, a 
member of the Marine Corps, lived all over the 
country, as well as in Guam in the South Pacific.  She 
has eight children and seventeen grandchildren.  
After becoming a widow ten years ago, Frances 
graduated with a degree in American Studies from 
BYU in 2009 at the age of seventy.  She became a 
member of DAR in 2001 after attending meetings for 
many years with her mother.  She has served on a 
chapter level as Regent.  Frances enjoys quilting, 
learning, and having served in the Utah House of 
Representatives, politics.  
 
Recording Secretary - Kathryn Belle Bocker 
Madsen (Katie) - Wasatch Range Chapter - Katie 
graduated from Brigham Young University with a 
degree in Music Education.  She and her husband, 
Reid, have been married 40 years and have four 
children, and nine grandchildren.  Katie joined the 
DAR in Texas in 1999 where she served on a chapter 
level as Regent, Vice Regent, and 2nd Vice Regent. 
She currently serves as Chapter Recording Secretary. 
She likes to play violin, garden, read, build her family 
tree and learn new things.  
 
Corresponding Secretary - Dorothy Welch 
Williams - Salt Lake Valley Chapter - Dorothy grew 
up in Brigham City, and graduated from Utah State 
University before receiving an MBA from 
Westminster College.  She and her husband Charles 
have been married thirty-one years.  She retired four 
years ago from the Federal Reserve Bank after more 
than thirty years.  Dorothy joined the DAR in 2004 
and has served as State Registrar and American 
History Committee Chair.  She has served the Salt 
Lake Valley Chapter as Regent, Vice Regent and 
Chapter DAR Schools chairman.  She enjoys quilting, 
knitting, bookbinding and genealogy (in spurts).  
 

Organizing Secretary - Vickie Lee Gregory Fuller - 
Salt Lake Valley Chapter - Vickie was born in Utah, 
but has lived all over the United States.  She and her 
husband Duane have been married forty seven years. 
They have four children and five grandchildren. 
Vickie has a degree from Westminster College in 
English and history, an ESL degree from the 
University of Utah and a degree in Special Education 
from Utah State University.  She has been a DAR 
member since 2008; she has served the state as 
Registrar, and has served as Chapter Regent and Vice 
Regent.  Vickie and her husband have traveled to 38 
foreign countries.  Her hobbies include gardening, 
reading, writing, quilting, genealogy, photography, 
coin collecting, teaching Bible Studies and 
volunteering at Calvary Chapel Thrift Store and 
flower arranging. 
 
Treasurer - Deborah Barnwell Hoyt (Debbie) - 
Uintah Chapter - Debbie is a graduate of the 
University of Utah in Elementary Education  She and 
her husband Richard have two children and four 
grandchildren.  Debbie, having worked as a teacher 
for many years, is currently working in the finance 
industry.  She has been a DAR member for twenty-
five years; she has served as chapter treasurer for 
twenty-three years, taking two years off to serve as 
Chapter Regent.  She currently serves as State 
Treasurer.  Her hobbies are crocheting and 
genealogy.  
 
Registrar - Elizabeth Doherty Hertzfeld (Betty) - 
Color Country Chapter - Betty was born in Wisconsin, 
grew up in Milwaukee, and has lived in a suburb of 
Boston.  Betty and her husband of forty-seven years, 
Dick, ran a public relations business in which Betty 
managed the office and did the accounting.  Betty 
joined the DAR in Milwaukee and served as Chapter 
Registrar, Corresponding Secretary, and Treasurer. 
Now retired, Betty has served the Color Country 
Chapter as Treasurer, Registrar, and First Vice 
Regent.  Betty, a certified Genealogist for 10 years, is 
a member of the National Genealogical Society and 
Association of Professional Genealogists.  She has 
published articles in genealogical magazines, as well 
as three books and self-published four genealogies. 
She has two children, and one grandson.  Betty tap 
dances, quilts, and is an avid gardener.  
 
Historian - Janice Farr Smith - Salt Lake Valley 
Chapter - Janice was born and raised in Salt Lake City. 
She was a professional student but finally earned a 
degree in American Studies from the University of 
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Utah.  She and her husband James have been married 
thirty-three years, have five children, fourteen 
grandchildren and eight great grandchildren.  Janice 
likes to read, garden, quilt, knit, cook, and walk the 
dog  Janice joined the DAR in 2011 and has served on 
a chapter level as Historian/Librarian.  
 
Librarian - Belinda Barking - Sego Lily Chapter- 
Belinda was born and raised in Utah, she attended 
Wayland Baptist College and the University of Utah. 
She joined the DAR in 1999 and is currently serving 
as State Corresponding Secretary.  She has served on 
a chapter level as Regent (twice), Treasurer, 
Recording Secretary, Chaplain, and Historian.  
Belinda enjoys gardening, making jewelry, knitting, 
and crocheting. 
 
 
Finance Committee  
Patricia Harris Fullerton, - Honorary State Regent 
2006-2008  
Shirley White Nelson, - State Regent 2012-2014  
Long Range Planning Commission 2014-2020  
Ellen Lockwood Powley, - Honorary State Regent 
1995-1998, Vice President General 1998-2001, Past 
Recording Secretary General 2001-2004  
Cindy McCoid Toone, - Honorary State Regent 2010 - 
2012, Vice President General 2012 - 2015 
 
 
Proposed Amendments to Bylaws of 
USSDAR 
The state bylaw committee proposes the following 
changes to the state bylaws.  The State Society will 
vote on these proposed amendments during the State 
Conference in April.  A vote of 2/3 of the delegates in 
attendance is necessary to amend the bylaws. 
To amend ARTICLE VIII MEETINGS 
Section 1. currently reads: The Annual State 
Conference of the Utah State Society shall be in March 
unless otherwise ordered by the State Society or the 
State Board of Management. 
The Committee proposes amending Section 1 to read 
as follows: 
Section 1.  The Annual State Conference of the 
Utah State Society shall be in April unless 
otherwise ordered by the State Society or the 
State Board of Management. 
Rationale: Housekeeping. The State Conference has 
been held in April for several years and this will bring 
our bylaws in line with what we have been doing. 
 

The Committee proposes adding the following 
Section 2: 
Section 2. The current State Regent is the only 
member authorized to sign contracts on behalf of 
the State Society. Due to the necessity of 
scheduling some statewide events more than a 
year in advance in order to secure appropriate 
accommodations, the current State Regent may 
make firm arrangements, as to date and meeting 
place for these events which may take place 
during the administration of her successors. If the 
State Regent is absent or unable to perform these 
duties the State Vice Regent is authorized to 
assume the responsibilities. 
Rationale: The Office of the President General, NSDAR 
plans the visits of the President General at the 
beginning of her administration for the next three 
years. Our State Regent is asked to submit to them 
dates and hotel accommodations for her visit to our 
State Conference, even though it may be after the end 
of our current State Regent’s term. This amendment 
clarifies the authority of the current State Regent to 
carry out these plans. 
Pat Fullerton, Chairman 
State Bylaws Committee 
 
 
From the Chapters  
 
Color Country – Lee Ann Riddoch, Regent 
 
Color Country heard from members of the Patriot 
Guard Riders about their service in attending 
funerals of fallen American heroes.  Pictured are two 
Air Force veterans who serve as Patriot Guard Riders.  
 

 
Color Country Daughters have provided 
refreshments for the local Veterans Out Patient Clinic 
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and the Vietnam Combat Veterans Support Group, as 
well as delivering candy to the Southern Utah 
Veterans Home-Ivins.  
 
Sego Lily – Belinda Barking, Regent 
 
Sego Lily Chapter members toured the Utah House, 
Utah State University Extension's sustainable 
building demonstration and education center in 
Kaysville. We also learned about the stained glass in 
Military Chapels, and watched a video of the Vietnam 
War in commemoration of the 50th anniversary. 

 
Sego Lily members touring the Utah House 
In January, we toured the Bountiful Food Pantry and 
learned about the service they provide to our 
community.  In March we recognized our Good 
Citizen winner, Marsadies Wagstaff, from Clearfield 
High School.  We are pleased to have installed several 
new members. 
 
Wasatch Range Chapter, Lorena Norris, Regent 
 
Our September speaker in 2013, was our State 
Regent, Shirley Nelson, who came and informed us 
about her “Points of Light” Project.  We learned about 
“Celebrate America” and our volunteer hours we 
need to report. We celebrated Constitution Week 
with a display, and our Recording Secretary, Katie 
Madsen, invited the Mayor of Lehi, Bert Wilson, to 
display a proclamation declaring Sept 27-23 as 
Constitution Week.  
 
Our own Kim Harrison received the Martha 
Washington Medal for securing a $180,000 three-
year renewable grant to fund the SAR’s Operation 
Ancestor Search, a free program that teaches 
genealogical research to wounded warriors in 
military hospitals and medical centers across the 
country.  
 
In October we learned about Sacajawea, heroine of 
the Lewis and Clark Expedition, presented by Katie 
Madsen.  We collected items for Veterans Christmas 

stockings and filled 25.  We also began a book drive 
for the Welcome Baby Program of the United Way of 
Utah County.  
 
Our November meeting was on Calvin S. Smith as a 
WWI Chaplain, presented by Helen Rabe, State 
Chairman of National Defense, and her two sisters 
who gave a short history of their father.  
 
Our December meeting was Sounds of Christmas 
presented by Ron Roberts, piano soloist, (who is 
legally blind) and an Annual Cookie Exchange.  
 
In January Arlene Andrus and her daughter Thalia 
Taylor reported on their trip to Russia and Glemboka 
to visit their ancestor’s home, where they discovered 
family history which was lost for many years.   
 
Our February meeting was President Abraham 
Lincoln, presented by Mark Bezzant.  In March we 
were pleased to hear 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th grade students 
reading their winning essays on The Life of Children 
of the American Revolution.  We had 55 applicants 
from two schools.  
 
At our May meeting we will celebrate our Wasatch 
Range chapter’s 40th Anniversary and 100th year of 
Mother’s Day.  Ellen Powley, Honorary State Regent, 
will give us our chapters’ history.  
 
Our Chapter reported 5,214 volunteer hours for 
2013, and that is only from about one third of our 
members.  Watch out for next year, we hope to more 
than double it.  
 
This has been an eventful year.  We had 4 new 
members and 1 junior member join our Chapter last 
year and have already had several more join this 
year. 
 
 
From the VAVS Committee 
 
Lisa Hoyt, VAVS Chairman, reports that the women’s 
clinic at the Salt Lake VA Hospital have just been 
renovated, but the rooms still feel cold and sterile.  
Your donations of neutral-colored items such as wall 
wreaths and throw pillows would add comfort to the 
rooms.  You can bring new or gently used items to 
state conference, or you can deliver them directly to 
the VA. 
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In Memoriam 
 
Mary Petersen Urie, Honorary State Regent 
Mary Petersen Urie, Honorary State Regent, passed 
away May 1l, 2013.  She served as State Regent from 
1989 through 1992.  She was a member of Bald Eagle 
Chapter, and former member and regent of Golden 
Spike Chapter.  She also served the State Society for a 
number of years as State Treasurer. 
 
Janice Archibald, Uintah Chapter 
 
Joanne G. Brown, Uintah Chapter 
 
Edna Mae Gerard, Uintah Chapter 
 
Jacqueline Allen Hyden, Bear River Chapter  
 
Ellen Struble Lockwood, Wasatch Range Chapter 
 
Virginia Barbara Thiele Stirling, Golden Spike 
Chapter 
 
LaJuana Dowden Watt, Sego Lily Chapter 

Verna Forbes Willson, Golden Spike Chapter 

Charlotte Jean Hanks Wurst, Bald Eagle Chapter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note from the Editor 
To view a color edition of this newsletter visit utahdar.org. 
Deadline for the Utah Daughters Newsletter summer 
edition is July 15.  Send articles, photographs, and forward 
chapter member mailing labels to Brenda Reeder, Second 
Vice Regent, by that date. 
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                                Utah State Conference 
Friday, April 25 & Saturday, April 26 

 
Radisson Hotel, 215 West South Temple, Salt Lake City, UT 84101 (801) 531-7500 
 
Room Reservations:   Our room block has sold out.  Please contact Brenda Reeder to be added to a waiting list if any 
rooms become available. 
 
Parking: $4/day under the hotel, TRAX stops at 300 West South Temple; Front Runner to SLC-TRAX to hotel. Valet 
parking will be $15 per day. Non-registered guest parking under the hotel will also be $4/day. 
 
State Officers’ Club Dinner Meeting: Thursday, April 24, 6:00 pm, Radisson Hotel.  All Utah Daughters (and partners) 
are invited to join the State Officers’ Club for this dinner meeting.  Sunday dress is suggested. 
 
Juniors and Juniors at Heart Breakfast:  Friday, April 25, 7:15 am Radisson Hotel Copper Canyon, main floor, private 
room west end, breakfast buffet or order from the menu 
 
Cameo Club:  Saturday, April 26, 7:15 am Radisson Hotel Copper Canyon, main floor, private room west end, breakfast 
buffet or order from the menu 
 
Thursday, April 24 
3:00   Tour Family History Library (meet in hotel foyer for transportation). 
5:45  Reception Line Wasatch 2 
6:00 State Officers Club Dinner Meeting (open to all members and partner; Sunday dress suggested), 

Radisson Hotel.  
 
Friday, April 25 
7:15  Juniors and Juniors at Heart breakfast, Radisson Hotel, Copper Canyon Room 
8:00-9:00 Registration. Delegates and Alternates check in at the Credentials table (2nd Floor Wasatch foyer). 
9:00  Processional, followed by Morning Business Session (business attire) (Wasatch 3 & 4) 
Noon  Luncheon (Wasatch 2) 
1:30  Afternoon Business Session (Wasatch 3 & 4) 
3:00  Recess 
5:45   Conference Photos (2nd Floor, Wasatch foyer) 
6:45                   Receiving Line (Wasatch 2) 
7:00  “Celebrate America” Banquet (semiformal dress and gloves suggested) 
 
Saturday, April 26 
7:15  Cameo Club Breakfast Meeting, Radisson Hotel, Copper Canyon Room  
8:00  Registration and voting. Credentials table (2nd Floor Wasatch foyer). 
8:45   CAR line up for color guard and processional 
9:00  Processional, followed by Celebrate America Program (Wasatch 3 & 4) 
10:00   Voting ends 
10:30   Announcement of election results and silent auction basket sales & installation of new officers 
11:15  Memorial Service 
12:00  Luncheon - Student Awards 
2:30  Adjourn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



11 
 

 
Checks for State Conference Registration must be received by April 15 
Make checks payable to USSDAR, and please return to:  
Debbie Hoyt, Utah State Treasurer, 814 Green Valley Drive, Salt Lake City, UT 84107-4108 
 
Name______________________________________________   Chapter __________________________ 
 
Circle all that apply: National Officer, State Officer, Honorary State Regent, Chapter Regent, Delegate, Alternate, 
Member, Guest, Page (page meals are half price!) 

  Cost $ # Subtotal 
Registration Fee (must be paid by everyone attending, including pages) $6.00    $ 

Friday Luncheon       
Herb Pork Loin with Roasted Red Potatoes & Rosemary Demi Glace,  

Spinach Salad, Lemonade & Iced Tea, Carrot Cake with Fresh Fruit Garnish,  
Roll & Butter. $27.00    $ 

Friday Banquet choice of:       
Seared Salmon with Blended Wild Rice & Lemon Fennel Emulsion,  

Caesar Salad, Lemonade & Iced Tea, Chocolate Ganache Cake  
with Seasonal Berries, Roll & butter.  $31.00    $ 

Beef Burgundy Roasted Beef Braised in Red Wine & Mushrooms with Yukon 
Gold Potatoes, Caesar Salad, Lemonade & Iced Tea,  

Chocolate Ganache Cake with Seasonal Berries, Roll & butter.  $30.00    $ 
Saturday Luncheon       

Grilled Chicken with Herb Rice & Lemon Crème, Mixed Green Salad, 
Lemonade & Iced Tea, New York Cheesecake with Fresh Strawberries, 

Roll & Butter.   $26.00    $ 
Special dietary needs- please contact Brenda Reeder   Total $ 

 
Names of Guests (for nametags)  
 

 
 

 
                                         Thursday Dinner Reservation 

hosted by the State Officers’ Club 
Dues $5.00    Dinner $27.00 

Chicken Cordon Bleu with Blended Wild Rice and Dijon Cream Sauce;  
Mixed Green Salad; Lemonade and Iced Tea; Shortcake with Mixed Berries and Cream  

Make checks payable to USSDAR and send by April 10 to: 
 Club Treasurer Jane Nelson-Comp, 

 557 West Pinewood Dr 
Cedar City, UT 84720-3775 

Member Name _____________________  
Guests ________________________ 
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        “Every Member Counts” 
 
 




